
 

Ref. No. : Plexh/Cir/752                                                                                              24.01.2023 
                                                                                                                                                       
 To, 
 
All Members of Plexconcil  
 
 Dear Sir/Madam, 
 
Greetings from Plexconcil! 

 
Subject : Regarding DGFT – Regional Office Mumbai special drive for removing shortcomings in the 
Redemption/EODC applications. 
 
Ref. : Trade Notice No. 3/2022-23 dated 23.01.2023 
 
As members are aware that DGFT, RA Mumbai has re-structured and rationalized Sections in November 2022, to enable 
faster processing of applications of Redemption / Export Obligation Discharge Certificate (EODC) for Advance 
Authorization and Export Promotion Capital Goods (EPCG) Schemes. The provisions of Foreign Trade Policy (FTP) and 
Hand Book of Procedures (HBP) which outline the necessary compliances required for getting the Redemption/ Export 
Obligation Discharge Certificate (EODC) of any advance authorization and EPCG schemes are in the public domain, and 
are readily available at the portal wwvv.dgft.gov.in. 
 
However, as per RA Mumbai office analysis the applications made has revealed that certain application lack the proper 
document required for Redemption/ Export Obligation Discharge Certificate leading to the issuance of Deficiency Letters 
thereby resulting in delayed processing and issuance of Redemption/EODCs.  
 
Further, it has been noted that many of the these  deficiencies are common and are being observed in applications from 
different applicants. Based on the experience of Mumbai RA office, Scheme-wise common shortcomings have been 
identified and are listed in Annexure-A for Advance Authorization and Annexure-B for EPCG Authorization. 
 
 Please download both the Annexures along with trade notice from the below given link  
 
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1RDEjuy6CVpTTexcKF0s9V36kDdTAw9Go/view 
…………………………………………………  
 
This drive will expedite the processing of Redemption/EODC cases and allow the RA Mumbai to provide the service of 
issuing the due Redemption/EODCs expeditiously in the ongoing Special Drive for substantive liquidation of pendency. 
 
Members those who are taking service from DGFT RA Mumbai office are requested to refer both the Annexures in order 
to close their Advance authorisation and EPCG authorisation without any deficiency.  
 
  
 
 Best regards, 
 
 Bharti Parave  
 
Asst. Director – Trade & Policy 
 
 The Plastics Export Promotion Council  
 
 


